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Newsletter No 16. 
Friday, 19 January 2024  

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
We have had a lovely 
week in school and 
despite the cold weather 
the children have enjoyed 
being outside and 
watching the progress of 
the new outdoor 
classroom! Please do 
ensure your child brings a  
coat to school when it is so cold and that they 
have extra layers if needed.  

 

Parent Invitation 
On Friday 9th February, which is the 
last day of term, we would like to 
invite parents into school at 2:45pm  
to go into class and look at your child’s books. 
This will be instead of certificate assembly. 
 

World Book Day 
Just to give you plenty of notice, we  
will be celebrating World Book Day  
on Thursday 7th March. Children may come 
dressed as their favourite book character, or an 
author. Please do not go out and buy expensive 
costumes for this – get your children to be 
creative and put together a costume from items 
you already have at home. There are lots of 
home-made costume ideas on the internet. 
 

 

 
Young Voices Concert 
On Wednesday our Young Voices Choir went up to London to 
sing at the 02 Arena. They had an amazing experience and it 
has been lovely to receive so many positive messages from 
parents and wider family members who went up to the Arena 
to watch.                                                       

A huge THANK YOU to Mrs 
Poland who organises this 
every year, and to Mrs Harper, 
Miss Harper, Mrs Falkner, Mrs 
Allen, and Mrs Sullivan who 
also helped out with choir 
rehearsals and accompanied 
the Choir on the day. 
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   Headlice 
We appear to have had several cases 
of headlice spread across the school this term. 
Please can you ensure you check your child’s hair 
regularly and treat any headlice before they 
come into school.  

 

Thank you to the  
office staff 
I’d like to give a special thank you to  
Mrs Hughes and Mrs Allen in the office this week. 
They work incredibly hard and have had extra 
pressures this week with the school census 
having to be completed and ensuring everything 
is organised and in place for the big trip to the 02 
this week.  

 

Collective Worship 
Our theme for Collective Worship this term is  

 

Please see the attached Homes School Values 
sheet for ideas on how you can support this 
theme.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well Done to the children who were awarded a 
Certificate of Excellence this week :- 

Rainbow – Gwen and Roni 

Yr 1 – Antalya and Toby 

Yr 2 – Elsie A and Noah 

Yr 3 – Clem and Malachi 

Yr 4 – April and Nathaniel 

Yr 5 – Abigail and Hunter 

Yr 6 – Rosy and Mollie 



    

  

 

Copies of all Newsletters can be found on our website: 
https://hawkhurst.kent.sch.uk                                

   
 C

o
m

p
as

si
o

n  
   

   
   

   
   

   
  H

o
p

e 
   

   
   

C
o

m
m

un
ity

 

Page | 3 of 7 

Newsletter No 16. 
Friday, 19 January 2024  

 
Attendance                                  

Attendance % 
School Year to Date 

% Change 
On Last Week 

Year R 93.0 +0.2  
Year 1 95.5 +0.2  
Year 2 91.9 +0.2  
Year 3 93.8 +0.1  
Year 4 95.6 -  
Year 5 92.7 +0.1  
Year 6 95.4 -0.1  

 
The above table shows attendance for the year 
so far for each class together with a view on 
how this week has changed from last week. 
(Green is Good)  

This week’s winners were again   Red Class 

who will receive an extra playtime in the new 
year.  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Well-done to the children who have been recognised today 
for demonstrating our school values: Compassion, Hope, 
and Community.  
 

YrR - Anastazja and Faith 
Yr1 - Jacob and Jenson 

Yr2 - Abbie and Donnie-Joe 
Yr3 - Lola and Lucy 

Yr4 - Poppy and Zara-May 
Yr5 - Finley and Ian 
Yr6 - Cas and Darcie 
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Outdoor Classroom 
Have you been watching the progress  
of the outdoor classroom when you  
come and pick your children up?  
At the time of writing this newsletter it is 
looking almost finished and I am hopeful that 
by the time this newsletter is sent out, it will 
have been completed. We are very excited to 
start using this and hope to be able to put 
photos of the completed work in the 
newsletter next week.  

 

 

If your child is staying for a club after school, 
please could we ask that you are here to pick 
them up on time. We are having an increasing 
number of children being picked up late. Staff 
often have meetings to attend after clubs, or 
have a large amount of marking/work to do, but 
are sometimes left minding a child for a 
considerable length of time after the club has 
finished. We would really appreciate your co-
operation with this. 

 

Kitchen Utensils !  
 

If anyone has any old kitchen utensils  
such as ladles, spoons, whisks etc that we can 
have for the mud kitchen please could you 
drop them in at the office. Thank you. 
 

 
 

 
29TH -31ST JANUARY  

• Year 6 Residential  

W/C 5TH FEBRUARY  
• Football Week  
• Mental Health Week 

9TH FEBRUARY  
• 2:45pm Parents Invited to look at books 
• Last Day of Term 3 

7TH MARCH 
• World Book Day 

 

A Prayer to end the week 
We pray for all our teachers and our 
families.  
We pray that school days are filled 
with fun and great memories.  
We pray for cheerful hearts as we 
journey through this school year, 
sharing your love and light through our 
words and deeds.  
We pray for those who are sad, sick, or 
lonely that God will give them hope. 
Amen.  
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Place2Be, our in-school mental health support 
service, has a variety of resources to help you 
support your child's wellbeing. Visit their 
Parenting Smart website for free practical advice 
on a range of topics (from bullying, to sleep 
difficulties). If you're looking for more support 
on your parenting journey, you could also sign 
up for their free Parenting Smart - Online 
Course. Learn more about both of these offers at 
place2be.org.uk/family. 

 

We all want the best for our children, but 
parenting can be really tough sometimes. 
Place2Be's Parenting Smart website offers free 
practical advice for parents and carers on how to 
support children's wellbeing.  

Learn more at parentingsmart.org.uk 


